
PROPOSED 

                                                     March 12, 2025 

South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting 

The Regular Meeting of the South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was opened at 6:00 p.m. 

with Supervisor’s Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, Johnathan Leyshon and Michael Anglin and Solicitor 

James Nevant present. 

There were eight residents present. 

A motion was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, and seconded by Supervisor, Michael Anglin to 

dispense with the reading and approve the minutes of the February 12, 2025 Regular Meeting.  The 

motion was unanimously approved. 

Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, announced the Township had a successful audit of the all the 

accounts along with an audit of the water system.  Richardson Inspection Services had a court hearing 

regarding the container home at 2818 Hunter which resulted in the container to be removed within 45 

days.  A bait/tackle shop is rumored to be opened at the corner of Tamarack Drive and Saranac Drive.  

Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, announced he had filed a petition to run for another term as 

Township Supervisor.  A meeting was held on Saturday, March 8, 2025, with members of the community 

and the Township Fire Department to organize fundraisers for the Fire Department.  A Night-At-The-Races 

is planned for March 29, 2025 and an ATV ride is being planned for August 16, 2025.  

There were no public comments on the agenda items.  

The Police Department report was given by Johnathan Leyshon, Supervisor and the Fire Department 

Report was given by Supervisor, Michael Anglin. 

There were no approved building permits to announce. 

A motion to pay the bills totaling $88,036.81 and the February, 2025, payroll totaling $39,484.86 was 

made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and seconded by Supervisor Johnathan Leyshon.  The motion was 

passed unanimously. 

There was no correspondence or old business. 

A motion by Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, and seconded by Johnathan Leyshon to adopt Resolution No. 

4-2025, granting the approval of a Recreational Facility Use Policy, Cost Schedule, Application Form and 

Release/Waiver and Indemnification Agreement; specific costs adopted at later date pursuant to 

recommendation of the Parks and Recreation Commission.  The motion was passed unanimously. 

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, made a motion to approve Gerasimek Tree Service to assist 

Township Road Crew with clean-up of dead/split trees on Kane Road.  Supervisor, Michael Anglin, 

seconded the motion.  The motion was passed unanimously. 

Resident Kurt Toth expressed appreciation for the good work the Road Crew has done and asked to have 

the Road Crew look at standing water on Orangeville Road. 

Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, stated there was a Stormwater Ordinance in place regarding 

ditches.  

Resident Roger Herrmann stated Madeline Street needs attention because of the winter snow plowing 

and Resident Dan Sump stated the storm water is not draining properly under Tamarack Drive. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:26 p.m. 

Keith McKnight 

Secretary 


